# December 19, 2022, Meeting Minutes- held at the Mahoning Township Building, 849 Bloom Road, Danville, PA, at 5:30pm

**Members of the Board present**: Chairman Bill Lynn, Vice-Chairman John Whelan, Supervisor's Glen Cromley, Al Neuner, Andy Lysiak, Zoning Officers Dean VonBlohn & Jim Dragano, Treasurer Ken Houck, Secretary Carolyn Dragano, DSI Lead Lloyd Craig, Police Chief Fred Dyroff, Engineer Drew Barton & Solicitor Jonathan DeWald

Also present: Nancy Whelan

#### ALL VOTING WILL BE CONSIDERED UNANIMOUS UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED.

The meeting started with the group saying the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chairman Lynn asked for any public comment related to the agenda items. No comment.

# Police Chief Fred Dyroff gave his report and discussed:

Police Chief Dyroff briefly discussed the \$140,964 grant money he received to purchase Record Management Software and Virtual Reality Equipment.

Chief Dyroff discussed events the officers participated in this month, including the "No Shave November". The Officer's collected and donated \$500 to Sweet Grace Ministries in honor and memory of Wyatt Sam Evans. Sweet Grace Ministries offers resources to families enduring ectopic pregnancy, miscarriage, stillbirth, life limiting diagnosis, and infant death.

# Treasurer Ken Houck had nothing to report

#### **Engineer Drew Barton:**

Engineer Barton said they did an inspection at Magnolia Court this morning concerning the issues of the retention basin, finding only a few minor items that they still need complete. He said he is recommending the board release all the funds except \$114,216.04, for the remaining work that will be done in the spring. Supervisor Whelan motioned to reduce security deposit from Magnolia Court from its current level down to \$114,216.04. Supervisor Neuner seconded. Motion passed.

Engineer Barton briefly discussed PA Small Watershed Grant Resolution he'd like to submit that we need to act on tonight. It's for \$379,747.85, with a 15% match. **Supervisor Neuner motioned to approve, and Supervisor Cromley seconded. Motion passed.** 

#### **Solicitor Jonathan DeWald:**

Solicitor DeWald said we should be able to close on the lots we are purchasing from the Diocese sometime in January.

#### **Zoning Officer Dean VonBlohn:**

Dean said the work on the retention basin at Magnolia Court won't take place until next summer.

# **DSI Lead Lloyd Craig gave his report:**

Lloyd said they Installed (2) No Dumping signs near the anti-skid piles at the lower shed. He said they also trimmed trees for the plow trucks to go through.

# Fire Chief Leslie Young was not available

**Unfinished Business: None** 

# Chairman's Report on Executive Sessions Held Prior to Meeting:

Chairman Lynn said they had no executive meetings since the last meeting.

**New Business: None** 

# Reminders:

Chairman Lynn reminded residents that Christmas tree pick-up will start Friday, December 30th. and end Friday, January 27<sup>th</sup>. Trees are to be at curbside by 7am. Trees will NOT be taken if they contain stands, lights or if they are in plastic bags. This information is also available on our website.

### Public comment not related to new business:

Supervisor Cromley thanked everyone that attended the Wreathes Across America event. He said Colleen Marion did a great job. It was well organized and well attended.

Supervisor Neuner motioned to pay the bills. Supervisor Whelan seconded. Motion passed.

Supervisor Whelan motioned to adjourn. Supervisor Cromley seconded. Motion passed.

This meeting was recorded. These minutes reflect the events and dialog during the meeting but are not transcribed verbatim.

All Reports are available at the Township Building

Carolyn Dragano, Secretary